

# Wendell Krinn Technical High School

## **Parent Friendly**

2019-20 Title I Parent and Family Engagement Plan

#### **School's Vision for Engaging Families:**

We believe in the importance of a partnership between home and school for the education of our students. We will maintain open communication with newsletters, planners, phone calls, streaming informational videos and parent/teacher conferences. We will attempt to communicate in a language parents can understand and make parents more aware of the services offered by the Florida Parent Information and Resource Center. Parents and other family members are encouraged to participate through family events, volunteering and mentoring. By working together, we will make a difference in the lives of our students.

#### How do parents/families provide input on Title I programs?

By completing our annual Title I parent/family survey accessible via our website. The link to this survey is also emailed out to all parents and posted on our website and social media sites. Also, parents can provide input as part of annual planning processes by joining our School Advisory Council (SAC).

#### What types of plans do parents/families provide input for?

Our annual School Success Plan (SuP/SIP), Title I Parent/Family Engagement Plan (PFEP), Title I Parent Compact, Wellness Plan, and on how School Improvement Funds/School Recognition Funds are used.

# When is the annual Title I Parent Night?

We typically schedule this meeting in conjunction with our annual Open House to make it convenient for more parents to attend. This meeting is scheduled slightly earlier than Open House is scheduled to begin and has a separate agenda.

#### What types of things did we spend our Title I funds on for 2019-20?

Based on stakeholder input, we used our Title I funds to pay salary/fringe benefits for an additional discipline assistant, to support our extended day (after school programs), to provide sub coverage and pay travel expenses for teachers to participate in professional development, and to purchase additional technologies.

# What did we spend our required 1% for parent/family engagement activities on?

This portion of our Title I funds was used to pay printing and postage costs associated with our three annual Title I Parent University events where parents/families can come learn more about how to better support their students' successes in school.

## Who do I contact if I have questions or want to learn more about Title I?

Please contact Mr. Eric Williams at <a href="mailto:ecwillia@pasco.k12.fl.us">ecwillia@pasco.k12.fl.us</a>